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Impact on behaviour is best when comprehensive sexuality education is curriculum-based, and supported by

relevant school-wide policies or guidelines.

Comprehensive sexuality education promotes equitable gender norms and the empowerment of young women

and men. It is effective beyond the prevention of high-risk behaviours. If it is gender-focused and rights-based, it

can improve the general well-being of young people. In Finland we have evidence that giving young people a

possibility to take responsibility and make their own informed decisions on their sexual and reproductive health

leads to positive results. It does not increase promiscuity or teenage pregnancies. Instead, it leads to decreased

numbers in pregnancies and abortions, and raises the age for first sexual encountres.

Finland has been considered a model in reproductive health and education. This is the result of enlightened

political decision-making, the integration of reproductive health into general education, and a focus on health

services - especially for the young. Investing in young people is one of the most effective and cost-effective ways

to promote health. Sexuality education in Finland has been part of the school curriculum since 1970. In addition,

reproductive health services for adolescents have been introduced. Most young people have access to school and

student health services, and extensive information about sexual health is available. A phone service directed to

boys has proved popular.

Non-governmental organisations are important sexual and reproductive health service providers. They have

pioneered in innovative ways to provide services for easily marginalised groups, such as sexual minorities.

Involving political decision makers and leaders in discussions on population and development, and sexual and

reproductive health and rights is important. In our delegation at this session of the Commission on Population

and Development we have both civil society and parlamentarians represented.

Investment in young people's education, health and employment helps promote social and economic

development and reverse intergenerational poverty. Educating girls and providing services that enable

reconciliation of work and family life will have a positive effect on national economies. Improving young people's

access to comprehensive sexuality education and sexual and reproductive health services is not only important for

their health and well-being - it's also an investment in development.

Finland is committed to the full implementation of the Cairo Programme of Action. Our strong support to the

important work of UNFPA, and other organisations working in this field, is a demonstration of this.




